Wyke Regis Primary Federation

Inspiring Hearts and Minds

Head of Federation - Mrs Wanda Roberts B Ed MA (Ed) Deputy Head of Federation - Mrs Jackie Sonner BA (Hons) PGCE

Assistant Headteacher - Mr Duncan Kirwin Wyke Regis Infant School and Nursery Shrubbery Lane

rubbery Lane Wyke Regis Weymouth Dorset DT4 9LU

Tel: 01305 782470 Fax: 01305 766721

infoffice@wykeregisfed.dorset.sch.uk www.wykeregisfed.dorset.sch.uk



Assistant Headteacher - Mrs Sara Ellis

Wyke Regis Church of England Junior School High Street

Wyke Regis Weymouth Dorset DT4 9NU

Tel: 01305 786041 Fax: 01305 771421

junoffice@wykeregisfed.dorset.sch.uk www.wykeregisfed.dorset.sch.uk

01/10/20

Dear Parents and Carers,

Just a few updates and reminders (as well as pleas) in this weekly letter number 4.

As you know the school photographer is in school tomorrow to take individual photographs. Mrs. Clarke has already sent you a separate letter but just to remind you that if your child has a PE day, they may wear their uniform polo shirt and sweatshirt if that is your preference for the photo.

Thank you to all parents that are supporting our one-way system around the sites. However, the crowd of people at Victoria Road gate by the junior playground is becoming a real concern. Please DO NOT stand in a big crowd at this gate which then blocks the only exit for our children and is a safety risk for our older children who are trying to leave the premises independently. We know this is an inconvenience but the one way system prevents this problem occurring.

In other safety news, we are having a clinical fogging procedure carried out inside both school buildings once every week. This gives us an extra layer of protection against air-borne viruses.

We are trying to keep visitors to the school at a minimum. Most queries to the school offices can be answered over the phone and any forms requested can then be put in your child's book bag. Please do not make visits to the office unless they are urgent.

As advised last week, all teachers will be making a contact call to you before half term to talk about how your child has settled in. A simple booking form will be emailed shortly to allow us to spread out these calls over a 3 week period. Please remember that welcome letters and topic webs have been added to your child google classroom or Tapestry account. It is really important to ensure your child has access and is logged onto the classrooms if they have not already done so. Mrs. Ellis will be following this up and checking accessibility and passwords etc.

From Monday 5th October, children in FS2 (reception classes) will start school at 8.55am and be picked up at 3.05. All other staggered starts and finishes will remain the same. Thank you for your continued support with all our staggered start and finish times.

Yours faithfully,

Mrs. W Roberts